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 Rob Jenner has accepted an invitation to 

attend our March meeting along with 

Leticia Mace.  Most will know that Rob is 

the current National Chairman of the 

Enthusiasts Club and rather than work 

off a pre- determined script he is happy 

to engage our members on any relevant 

topic that comes up. 

We have booked the Ullswater Suite at 

Stoneybeck and are extending an open 

invite to neighbouring regions and any 

other friends that would like to come 

along. 

Your committee have been extremely active in determining the way ahead for 

the club in the terms of our programme for the coming year. We are looking to 

recruit some new blood into the committee and select a Chairman. I am 

considering standing down at the AGM the same has been indicated by 

another member, so we are looking for volunteers. Have a think about it, time 

to get more involved? 

 

 



138th COMMITTEE MEETING OF SOLWAY JAGUAR CLUB 

HELD AT LODORE FALLS HOTEL ON SAT 24th JAN 2015. 

 

1 COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT; CHRIS, RAY, KEN, HADLEIGH, GILL AND DON.  

2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE; NONE 

3 CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS; HADLEIGH TOOK THE CHAIR FOR THIS MEETING.  HE SAID THAT 

HE THOUGHT THE SOLWAY JAGUAR CLUB WAS VERY WELL RUN AND TRANSPARENT AND 

VERY UPFRONT COMPARED TO SOME CLUBS IN HIS EXPERIENCE.  HE WELCOMED US TO THE 

LODORE FALLS, AS IT WAS SUGGESTED BY DON AS WE WERE ALL THERE FOR A MEAL, WE 

MAY AS WELL TAG ON A COMMITTEE MEETING AS WELL, SAVING A TRIP TO HADLEIGH’S ON 

THE FOLLOWING TUESDAY. 

4 MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES; 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH UPDATE; GENERALLY SPEAKING FELT THAT IT WAS WELL RECEIVED, 

AFTER THE COMMITTEE AND PARTNERS HAD EATEN AT THIS VENUE IT WAS FELT THAT IT 

WOULD BE   A GOOD CHOICE FOR THIS YEARS LUNCH. GILL TO LOOK INTO AND LIASE WITH 

ROBIN HESLOP, AS TO THE FEASABILITY OF THIS. 

WEBSITE UPDATE; HADLEIGH SAID THE WEBSITE WAS FINE, REQUESTED AN APPLICATION 

FORM FOR MEMBERSHIP FROM CHRIS TO PUT ON SITE. NEIL TO PUT AN ITEM ON WEBSITE.  

OLD VIDEO CLIPS REMOVED.  NEW MODELS AVAILABLE.  TRACK DAY PAGE TO BE INCLUDED 

IN EVENTS CALENDAR.  

MEMBERS COMMENTS/ISSUES; RAY SAID WE HAD TO TRY TO ENCOURAGE MEMBERS TO 

ATTEND CLUB EVENTS AND FACTORY VISITS.  DON SAID HE WAS HAPPY TO BE ON 

COMMITTEE, BUT IF ANYONE ELSE SHOWED A BURNING DESIRE TO BE A MEMBER, HE 

WOULD STEP DOWN.  CHRIS INTIMATED THAT THE LACK OF A CHAIRMAN FOR THE CLUB 

WAS AN ISSUE OF CONCERN, AND RENEWED EFFORTS TO BE MADE TO TRY AND RECTIFY 

THIS. 

CHRIS HAD HAD A PHONE CALL FROM A MEMBERES WIFE TO SAY THAT HE HAD DIED , BUT 

WAS STILL GETTING NEWSLETTERS, THIS DELICATE ISSUE TO BE CAREFULLY DEALT WITH 

AND MEMBERS OF COMMITTEE WERE TO UPDATE CHRIS OF ANYONE NO LONGER A 

MEMBER OF THE CLUB FOR WHATEVER REASON. 

SUGGESTIONS FOR CLUB NIGHTS FOR 2015;  

FEB MEET WAS TO BE A NOGGIN AND NATTER AND INFORM MEMBERS OF FUTURE EVENTS; 

MARCH POSSIBLY ROB JENNER CHAIRMAN OF JEC TO SPEAK TO US, HADLEIGHT TO GET IN 

TOUCH WITH HIM, 



APRIL; GILL SUGGESTED AN EASTER EGG HUNT AND AGREED TO ORGANISE THAT EVENT. 

MAY. AGM PROPOSED BE MOVED TO 12TH MAY AS CHRIS WOULD BE UNAVAILABLE FOR 

THE 5TH AND IT WAS FELT THAT HE HAD TO BE THERE IN PERSON AS TREASURER AND 

MEMBERSHIP SEC. 

JUNE MEETING; DON TO GET IN TOUCH WITH THE TECHNICAL FRIENDS WHO CAME LAST 

YEAR FOR A POSSIBLE FOLLOW UP AS IT WAS VERY SUCCESSFUL. 

 

JEC REGIONAL NEWS; CHRIS SUGGESTED TO GET IN TOUCH WITH JEC AND OBTAIN NAMES 

AND ADDRESSES OF JEC MEMBERS IN OUR AREA FOR CHRIS TO SEND OUT A LETTER OF 

ENCOURAGEMENT TO JOIN SOLWAY JAG. HADLEIGH T0 FOLLOW UP. FACTORY VISIT; GILL 

AND HADLEIGH TO TRY AND ORGANISE A FACTORY VISIT, POSSIBLY JAG FACTORY.  

HADLEIGH SUGGESTED A FULL DAY OUT FOR RIDE AND DINE POSSIBLE JULY, HADLEIGH TO 

LOOK INTO.   

TREASURER AND MEMBERSHIP SEC REPORT. AS PRINTED. 

PROPOSED TO DECIDE 6 OR SO ANNUAL EVENTS THAT WE WOULD ATTEND AS A CLUB, AND 

ANY ENTRANCE FEE WOULD BE COVERED BY CLUB. HAVE A ROLLING CALENDAR AND ONE 

WOULD BE TAKEN OFF THE FOLLOWING YEAR AND REPLACED WITH ANOTHER EVENT TO 

KEEP THINGS FRESH. 

DECIDED TO ADVERTISE THE SOLWAY JAG CLUB IN COCKERMOUTH PAPER TO SEE ANY 

RESPONSE.  

AOB; AS CAROLYN HESLOP AND PAUL WIGGINS HAVE STOOD DOWN FROM SJC 

COMMITTEE, IT WAS AGREED TO TAKE THEM OFF AS SIGNATORIES FOR THE SJC BANK 

ACCOUNT AND REPLACE WITH RAY PAGE WHO IS A CURRENT COMMITTEE MEMBER. 

DATE AND VENUE OF NEXT MEET. TUES 3RD MARCH 6PM AT STONEYBECK INN. 

Treasurer and Membership Secretary Report – Jan 24th 2015 

Treasurer: 

1. The current account balance stands at £3062.71 (was £2543.26 in Nov 2014). 
2. A SJC cheque for £667.05 has been made to the Inn-on-the-Lake for the SJC 

Xmas lunch balance. Cheques /cash totalling £817.50 received from 
members for this lunch.  

3. The Xmas lunch raffle made £96.00 for club funds – many thanks to Gill and 
Pauline for organising this. 

4. £12.00 of petty cash has been spent for 2nd class postage stamps for the 
membership renewal letters. 



5. To date 22 members have paid their 2015 subscription fees, most at the 
Xmas lunch – many thanks to Moira for her help with this. A number of 
members pay via Standing Order in January and some of these are not yet 
included in this number. 

6. The Solway Jaguar Club committee have discussed and agreed that Mr Paul 
Daniel Wiggins and Mrs Carolyn Heslop will be removed from the list of 
signatories to the Solway Jaguar Club’s NatWest business current account in 

view of their leaving the Club committee. Mr Christopher Orr (SJC Treasurer) 
will remain a signatory and Mr Ray Page will become a new signatory to this 
SJC account. 

7. Unfortunately the club Treasurer won’t be available for the May clubnight 

(Tuesday 5/5/15) as he’s attending a business conference in Manchester. 

This is the SJC 2015 AGM evening and 2 options are available. First is to 
change the AGM night - to either Thursday (7/5/15) or the following Tuesday 
(12/5/15). Second, another member of the committee to present the 
Treasurer’s report on Tuesday 5/5/15 (which Chris will prepare in advance 

and explain). 
 

Membership Secretary: 
 

1. It’s very sad to report that Rollo Twitchin died on 17.11.14 and since our last 

committee meeting. Chris and Ken both sent condolences to Rollo’s wife, 

Dianne, and Malcolm Monkhouse kindly attended Rollo’s funeral in Carlisle on 

behalf of SJC. 
 

2. I’m also very sorry to report that on Sept 11th 2014 John Bell died. Chris has 
sent belated condolences to Margaret his wife and will close the Standing 
Order that John had for his membership. 
 

3. There are presently 22 fully paid-up members of SJC for 2015 (including 
those who joined post-Dalemain 2014.)  
 

4. A big ‘Thankyou’ to Robin and Carolyn Heslop for arranging the SJC 

Christmas lunch on 7th Dec at the Inn-on-the-Lake. This excellent hotel is 
located in a stunning setting and the day was made even more festive with a 
flurry of snow. Several of us noticed a bride and groom making their way to 
the lakeside for photographs while it was snowing! 
 

5. The upstairs room at the Stoneybeck Inn (Coniston Suite) is reserved for our 
next clubnight on Feb 3rd. Do we have a chairman ? 
 

6. Mike Brenan has contacted the Club to say that he will not be renewing his 
SJC membership this year. 



 
7. Gabor Sperber has changed his email address to gabor1936@gmail.com. 

 
8. Several issues have been discussed on a number of occasions in 2014 by the 

Committee and the following are now proposed for approval for the new year. 
Following these Committee discussions the Membership Secretary 
recommends: 
 

a. The events that we will attend as Solway Jaguar Club, and inform the 
membership are:  

i. Dalemain,. 
ii. Clapham,  
iii. Distington (Hayes Castle),  
iv. Cockermouth,  
v. Elite & Performance Car Show, Corbridge,  
vi. Wasdale Head.  

[N.B. Selected to give a geographical spread. Attendance at all 
other car show events will be at the individual’s own discretion.) 

b. Each subsequent year we swap out one of the above for an alternative 
event so that the event programme doesn’t become ‘stale’.  

c. All entry fees for SJC attended events will be paid for from Club funds. 
d. We place an SJC welcome message in the Cockermouth Post (and 

other appropriate publications in the area) for new Jaguar/fine marque 
owners. 

e. The membership fee will remain at £15. Members seem happy with this 
fee and it will require us to raise additional funds by raffle, and events 
like the quiz night, Glasgow museum visit and bbq, etc. 

f. We remain with the Stoneybeck Inn for membership evenings. The 
upstairs meeting room (Coniston Suite) will be free for club nights, and 
events requiring the Ullswater Room (£75/evening) will be self 
financing with entry fees taken in advance. 

 

Chris Orr  
Treasurer and Membership Secretary 
Solway Jaguar Club 
24/1/15 
 

 

 



Ladies and Gentleman 

I hope you read the front sheet before you delved into the wealth of 

information you have just read in the minutes and reports from our 

Hon. Treasurer and membership secretary. 

Item four our next Christmas Lunch we have moved forward. Gill will 

let you know.  

Rob Jenner is joining us on March Club night  

April Club night the egg hunt plus the unveiling of the 

Gash/Monkhouse Ronart! More on that later. 

May 5th Club is invited by the Porsche Club to the GreenHills hotel. 

More on that later. 

May 12th AGM at Stoneybeck 

June meeting Don has firmed these arrangements up the same well 

received format as last year. I am reading through and publishing 

unedited relevant emails from my file, bare with me please. 

From: James Blackwell [mailto:james.blackwell@jec.org.uk]  
Sent: 03 February 2015 10:44 
To: james.blackwell@jec.org.uk 

Cc: graham.searle@jec.org.uk 
Subject: Restoration Show, NEC, March 28th - 29th 
  

Hi all, 
We are attending the Practical Classic Restoration Show at the 
Birmingham NEC March 28th – 29th  and as always the Club stand can 
only operate fully when members volunteer their time. I therefore 
ask could you please circulate this email, or a version of it requesting 
assistance to help man the stand over the course of the weekend. 
Below is a breakdown of what we require and what the volunteer 
will receive in turn. 
  



Over the weekend we require each volunteer to provide us with only 
2 hours of their time, in return the Club will provide you with an 
entry ticket for that day. 
If you would like to volunteer please contact James Blackwell directly 
with what day you would like to volunteer your services (Sat or Sun). 
  
Tel: 0117 9698186 
Email: james.blackwell@jec.org.uk 
  
The main areas of assistance will be manning the 2015 raffle car, 
Club advice, membership advice and general welcoming of people 
onto the Club stand. Please contact me early so I can create the rota 
and allot times well in advance of the weekend. 
  
Volunteers will be supported by a good number of Club officials such 
as Rob Jenner, Ray Searles, Patrick Moynihan and Bob Bate. 
  
Thank you in advance for your time and assistance. 
  
Regards 
  

James Blackwell  
Assistant General Manager,  Jaguar Enthusiasts' Club 
Email:James.Blackwell@jec.org.uk  
Office Tel: +44 [0] 1179 698186 

Here is one up date. 

On 16 Feb 2015, at 16:28, "CHRISTOPHER ORR" 
<christopher.orr@btinternet.com> wrote: 

Hi Everyone, 

Following the Feb members night I asked Brian Green if he could 
give some more details about the Corbridge event that he 
favoured over the Corbridge Fastlane event we all attended in 
May last year. Brian has now sent some details of the 'Classics in 
Corbridge' event hosted by the MG Club of Northumbria. The 
problem is that it’s on July 5th which makes July pretty 

mailto:james.blackwell@jec.org.uk
mailto:James.Blackwell@jec.org.uk
http://t.signaletre.com/e1t/c/5/f18dQhb0S7lC8dDMPbW2n0x6l2B9nMJW7t5XX43MhKPbW4Wr-WT1p81NRW3LjdLH56dVrWf12Cb7z02?t=tel%3a%252B44%2520%255B0%255D%25201179%2520698186&si=4611310524825600%CF%80=8983da9d-6f90-4c22-96fc-2a8bd61d0aee
mailto:christopher.orr@btinternet.com


crowded. The list of proposed SJC events and dates (where 
known) for 2015 are therefore: 

1. Classics in Corbridge, 5 July  
2. Distington, ?? July - anyone know the date?  
3. Clapham, 25 July  
4. Cockermouth, 1 Aug  
5. Dalemain, 23 Aug  
6. Wasdale, 10 Oct  

Colin Murray suggested the 'Silloth-on-Solway' event which is on 

13/14 June. I have no feel for how good this event is but perhaps 
the dates are better if want to spread the events. Alternatively we 
could stick with the Fastlane event in May. (see advert) 
 
Let me know what you think please. 
Regards 

Chris  

 

Dear Members. 
It's that time of year again when the Solway Jaguar Club membership 
subscriptions are due. A big 'thank you' to everyone who has given or sent their 
2015 subscriptions, or paid their £15 via Standing Order - and a gentle reminder 
if you haven't. My mailing address is at the bottom of this email. The Club 
committee is planning this year's meetings and events so please be assured that 
we are working hard on your behalf. 
Our next members meeting is at the Stoneybeck Inn on Tuesday 3rd Feb at 
7.30pm so hope to see you there. 
Best wishes, 
Chris Orr 
SJC Treasurer and Membership Secretary.  
15 Willow Lane 
Cockermouth 
Cumbria 
CA13 9DP 

 

Hello Ken>  

> We are having a joint meeting with Cumbria a Classic car club Alan Place 

at the Greenhills Wigton on Tuesday 5th May at 19:30 onwards. I know it's 

your club night at Stoneybeck but we would like you to join us on the date 



to have a once a year joint meeting as Greenhills has great parking please 

let me know.>  

> Cheers > Mike Trotter > Porsche Club. 

Hi Hadleigh and Ken, 
 

My email to the local JEC guys has generated some interesting responses. 
One in particular is from Tony Walker in Locherbie who will now be coming 

to the Rob Jenner talk. He has just bought a 2006 XK8 and has a 1996 XK8 
convertible for sale and wonders if we could offer it to the membership. I've 
hinted that we have a Newsletter and a website that may be able to help. As 

the top guys on these club fronts would you be OK for me to pass him over 
to you? 

 
Best wishes, 

Chris  
 

 

 

  
The space has been filled (almost) so the Jag isn't lonely any more. Ain't 

she cute? And if you try really hard it goes quite well. It's a bit like the 

Honda Z, "Love me or hate me but you can't ignore me." 



Now how about  something entirely different for a visit, pipe dream yes, but 

here is a hint of what our Australian friend does in his spare time. Can’t have 

the hood down in Summer might spoil the leather! 

Ken, 

I have been offered these wheels for sale from an XK owner he has four 5" X 

16" with tyres at £380 

His contact details are:- robinson264@btinternet.com  

Do you have space to advertise them in the Magazine? 

  

More photos to follow Regards Ron 

 

 

 

 

      

mailto:robinson264@btinternet.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fastlane Show 2015 
News just in. This years Fastlane show is to be 
held at the Hexham Auction Mart on Saturday 16th 
May. 

This new venue offers hard standing area and 
cover in the event of bad weather. The show 
ground is within easy walking distance to Hexham 
town centre for those who want to do a little more 
with their day. 

The event is open to any age sports or GT car. If 
you are interested - Please contact Brian Green on 
01434 600596 (evenings) for further details. 

 

  



Scottish Jaguar Day 
Sunday 28th June 2015 - 10.30am - 3.30pm 

The Scottish Antiques Centre near Doune FK16 6HG 

Scottish Jaguar Day will be back in 2015 following the record turnout last year at the 
Doune Antiques and Arts Centre. 

The centre provides a marvellous distraction from sitting in a field full of cars and the 
afternoon teas are simply fantastic and not to be missed. 

As there will be no JEC Northern Day this year, the Scottish day will present us with 
our closest alternative event.  

Solway jaguar last attended this event in 2010 and we plan to revisit this year, so I 
am planning a weekend and day visit to provide flexibility and to encourage as many 
cars as possible to attend.  

The Saturday run will include as many points of interest as we can squeeze into the 
day, with an overnight stop a short distance from the Sunday gathering. 

Space provisions for those travelling on Sunday will be provided so we can 
assemble as a group on the day. 

Accommodation in the surrounding area tends to fill up quite quickly, so if you are 
considering the overnight stay then I suggest you register your interest as soon as 
you can. 

If you are interested in either the weekend or day event, please contact me on the 
following as soon as possible...... 

Brian Green – 01434 600596 (evenings) 

  



MAJOR JAGUAR GATHERING /“FATHER’S DAY” SHOW 

HAREWOOD HOUSE, 21 June 2015  
In the absence, yet again, of a JEC Northern Day, the JEC Yorkshire Ridings 
Region is proposing that interested northern JEC regions/JDC areas support a 
pre- existing major classic car event at the excellent Harewood House venue 
(Leeds to Harrogate road A61/A659, near Wetherby) on Sunday 21 June, 2015. 
It is already a significant "Father's Day" general classic car event attracting 
nearly a thousand vintage & classic cars, with big clubs like Mercedes-Benz UK 
treating it as their major annual day. There is entertainment and a full arena 
programme, with prizes in many categories, is surrounded by motor dealer 
displays, car-related stands and collectibles, craft & specialist food stalls. 

 Major sponsor is the Yorkshire Post. Harewood House is one of the “Treasure 

Houses of England”; designed by Robert Adam & John Carr and built between 
1759 and 1771. The spectacular interior features Chippendale furniture and 
Turner paintings, whilst the grounds were styled by Capability Brown. There 
are lakes with a water cascade and stepping stones, exotic bird garden 
(penguins, flamingos, parrots), tearooms, garden centre and extensive kids’ 

adventure playground.  
For many years, JEC Northern Day at Harewood House was a true gathering of 
the regions including North East, Yorkshire, Cumbria, Lancashire, Derbyshire 
and Cheshire as well as some of the Scottish regions. We can support this show 
as a significant Jaguar/Daimler gathering in the expectation that it may lead to a 
replacement/re-instated JEC Northern Day. Apparently, tickets (at reduced 
prices) are purchased en bloc from the Yorkshire Post, so it would be a huge 
benefit if those interested would put their names forward…….all Jaguars & 
Daimlers welcome, no matter how old, or new. Add your details to the sheet at 
Monthly Meetings or let me know direct.  
Copied from the current Newsletter of our NEJC friends. 



1998 DAIMLER SUPER V8 AUTO GREY - LWB - 11 Months MOT  
See original listing  
 

 
 

 

 DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-
GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT"/>  

 
Comment. 
 
Oh dear what a shame read page 20 in 
JEC Magazine. This example of Paul’s 

is still for sale  
 

Item condition: 
Used  

Ended: 
22 Feb, 2015 17:30:07 GMT   

Current bid: 
£1,950.00  
[ 9 bids ]  

 

Postage: 
Will post to United Kingdom. Read item 
description or contact seller for postage 
options.See details  

 

Item location: 
Brampton Cumbria, United Kingdom  

Seller: 

jacqui07899 (338 )  
|  
Seller's other items  

 

Hi Ken, 
I’ve decided the Daimler is not for me and have decided to sell it and our MX5 and move to an XK 
convertible.  The car is on ebay, please follow link below, and I’d appreciate it if you would put the 
word about.  
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-
/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80 
 
 
Kind Regards 
Paul Gilligan 

 
01228 670740 
Mobile 07785 293 222 
Fax 0871 714 5045 
www.gilliganvc.co.uk 

http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80&nma=true&si=0r80X69jlJZXei14OqaV30YMGMs%253D&orig_cvip=true&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2557
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80&nma=true&si=0r80X69jlJZXei14OqaV30YMGMs%253D&orig_cvip=true&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2557
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80&nma=true&si=0r80X69jlJZXei14OqaV30YMGMs%253D&orig_cvip=true&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2557
http://offer.ebay.co.uk/ws/eBayISAPI.dll?ViewBids&item=201288391552&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2565
http://contact.ebay.co.uk/ws/eBayISAPI.dll?ShowCoreAskSellerQuestion&redirect=0&requested=jacqui07899&iid=201288391552
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80#shpCntId
http://www.ebay.co.uk/usr/jacqui07899?_trksid=p2047675.l2559
http://feedback.ebay.co.uk/ws/eBayISAPI.dll?ViewFeedback&userid=jacqui07899&iid=201288391552&ssPageName=VIP:feedback&ftab=FeedbackAsSeller&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2560
http://www.ebay.co.uk/sch/jacqui07899/m.html?item=201288391552&hash=item2eddb91b80&pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&rt=nc&_trksid=p2047675.l2562
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80
http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/1998-DAIMLER-SUPER-V8-AUTO-GREY-LWB-11-Months-MOT-/201288391552?pt=LH_DefaultDomain_3&hash=item2eddb91b80


  

SPECTRE – The new James Bond Film car line up 

On November 6, 2015, James Bond will return to theatres in Spectre and continuing 
Jaguar Land Rover's successful involvement with the Bond franchise, Jaguar C-X75, 
Range Rover Sport SVR and 
Land Rover Defender Big 
Foot are to feature in new 
James Bond movie, 
SPECTRE. 

 

The Jaguar C-X75 will 
feature as the Bond villains car in a spectacular car chase sequence through Rome 
alongside the Aston Martin DB10, driven of course by James Bond.  

Scenes including the 
heavily modified Land 
Rover Defenders & Range 
Rover Sport SVR have 
already been filmed in 
Austria. The Range Rover 
Sport SVR is the fastest 
and the most powerful 
Land Rover ever. The 

highly capable Big Foots were constructed by the Special Operations division with 
huge 37-inch diameter off-road tyres to tackle the extreme terrain. They also feature 
bespoke suspension and enhanced body protection. 

It’ll be the 10th time 007 has driven an Aston Martin—he sported the classic DB5 in 
Skyfall, the same car Sean Connery’s Bond drove in Goldfinger. Aston Martin is only 

making 10 DB10s, and none will be available for purchase by the public. It’s unclear 

what will happen to these cars once the movie wraps up. 

 

 

  

 

 

http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/c/c6/SPECTRE_Logo.png
http://uncrate.com/stuff/aston-martin-db10/
http://pictures.topspeed.com/IMG/crop/201105/2014-jaguar-cx75_1280x0w.jpg


 

I don’t think anyone will recognise this motor, I got it off Clip Art. 

Why have I put it in the newsletter?  

It is a way of whetting your appetite to come along to our April Club night and 

consider bringing a friend.  This is another open meeting and I ask members 

who also support other cars clubs in the region let their friends know and 

invite them along.  I am not sure yet whether there will be a small cover charge 

for none members but it will be a modest amount just to re-coupe some costs 

hiring the hall. The Easter egg hunt will also be staged I know nothing about 

this initiative by Gill at the moment but will cover it more in the next 

Newsletter.  

On Tuesday 7th April 2015 we are delighted to have  
Malcolm Monkhouse and Graham Gash both Solway Jaguar members who 
will be unveiling their pride and joy  
The Ronart W152 car No. 121 which is now complete. They will be 
talking about the build and some of the challenges they faced during the 
project.  

 

  
The presentation will start at 8:00 prompt in the main hall at the Stoney Beck Inn, Bowscar, 

Penrith, CA11 8RP   ---   Malcolm Monkhouse 



Roll on roll off – roll over? 
Ever wonder what happened to the 1,400 cars stranded on the Hoegh 
Osaka on its way to Germany and the Middle East, but only got as far as 
the Solent? 

It was carrying more than £60m worth of vehicles including 1,200 
Jaguars and Land Rovers and 65 Mini cars, as well as 105 JCBs. 

The 51,000-tonne vessel was towed to Southampton where it took dock 
workers almost two weeks to remove the vehicles from the ship. 

Most were driven off under their own power but four remained and were 
so badly damaged specialist equipment was used to remove them. 

Insurers are still assessing the damage caused to 1,400 luxury cars and 
heavy plant equipment she was carrying. 

Looking at the condition of the cars that have been driven off of the ship, 
they appear to be in better shape than expected.  Some have emerged 
completely unharmed, while others have suffered some body damage.  



This has happened before. In 2006, the car carrier like the Hoegh Osaka 
developed a severe list off of the coast of Alaska. On board were 4,700 
brand-new Mazda’s headed for American dealerships. The ship's entire 
cargo of factory-fresh cars was crushed in scrap yards at a cost to its 
insurers of $103 million. 

Do we need to keep an eye out for a flood of cheap spares on eBay? 

This has happened before. In 2006, the car carrier like the Hoegh Osaka 
developed a severe list off of the coast of Alaska. On board were 4,700 
brand-new Mazdas headed for American dealerships. The ship's entire 
cargo of factory-fresh cars was crushed in scrap yards at a cost to it’s 
insurers of $103 million. 

Do we need to keep an eye out for a flood of cheap spares on ebay? 

 

 

  



Club Events Diary 

Description Date Contact Location and details 

Club Night visit 

by Rob Jenner  

Tuesday 3rd 
March 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Stoneybeck Inn, 
Penrith CA11 8RP 

Club Night easter 

Egg Hunt and 

Ronart unveiled. 

Tuesday 7th 
April 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Stoneybeck Inn, 
Penrith CA11 8RP 

Pirelli Classic 

Rally 

Saturday 25th 
April 2015 

Chris Walker tel. 01228 631090   email 
chris7@btopenworld.com 

Carlisle Area see 
details in newsletter. 

Drive it Day 
Sunday 26th 

April2015 
Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Details to be 
announced  

Joint Porshe meet 

Greenhills Hotel 

Tuesday 5th 
May 2015 

See Newsletter 
GreenHills hotel near 

Wigton 

Club Annual 

General 

Meeting  

Tuesday 12th 
May 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Stoneybeck Inn, 
Penrith CA11 8RP 

Fastlane Show 

Hexham 

Saturday 16th 
May 2015 

Brian Green tel 01434 600596 
Hexham Auction Mart 

Tyne Green 

JEC Eastern Day  
Sunday 17th 
May 2015 

See JEC Magazine 
Icworth House  Bury St 

Edmunds. 

Club Night meet 

the experts. 

Tuesday 2nd 
June 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Stoneybeck Inn, 
Penrith CA11 8RP 

Herewood 

Fathers Day 

Sunday 21st 
June 2015 

See Newsletter  

NE Jaguar Day 
Sunday 14th 
June 2015 

See Newsletter Durham Regatta 

Vintage Rally 

Saturday and 
Sunday 13-14th 

June 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Village Green Silloth 

Grasmere Show  
Sunday 28th 
June 2015 

(date unconfirmed)  

Scottish Jaguar 

Day 

Sunday 28th. 
June 2015 

Brian Green tel 01434 600596                  
See newsletter 

Scottish Antiques 
centre Doune 

Corbridge MG 

Classic Car Show 

Sunday 5th July 
2015t 

Brian Green - Details to Follow. 
Tynedale Show Field 

Corbridge. 

Club Night 
Tuesday 7th 
July 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Stoneybeck Inn, 
Penrith CA11 8RP 

 Classic Car Event 
Sunday 12th 
July 2015 

www.markwoodwardclassiccarevents.com 
Hutton in the Forest 
Penrith CA11 9TJ 

Clapham Street 

Fair 

Saturday 25th 
July 2015 

See Jan newsletter  

Dalemain 
Sunday 23rd 
August 2015 

Ken Jardine tel. 01228 542855           
email- kjardine069@gmail.com 

Dalemain House nr. 
Penrith CA11 0HB 



 

Committee Members – Contact Details 
 

Name                           Post                      Telephone 
 
Christopher Orr   Treasurer/Membership 01900 826034    christopher.orr@btinternet.com  
                                   Secretary 
 
Gill Robinson    Librarian           01228 561534 gillian.robinson@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Ken Jardine   Newsletter editor        01228 542855 kjardine069@gmail.com 
 
Hadleigh Ruddick Website coordinator   01946 862 192  Hadleigh@brproperties.co.uk 
                                    Regional rep    
  
Don Lewthwaite   Member        07833 708 680 Don@Lew-Devels.co.uk 
 
Ray Page   Member                 01900 821 156 raypage46@gmail.com 

  

How to find us 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Club meetings are held at the Stoneybeck Inn, on the first Tuesday of each month from 8:00pm 
onwards. January excepted. 
Post code (CA11 8RP) for the sat. nav. Please note: Upon reaching the roundabout on the A6, you 
can see the inn. 

 

Stoneybeck Inn 
3 miles north 
of Penrith on 

the old A6 

mailto:christopher.orr@btinternet.com
mailto:gillian.robinson@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:kjardine069@gmail.co
mailto:Hadleigh@brproperties.co.uk
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